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Young Jobseekers want Opportunities, not Knocks!
Latest Live Register Figures show Government policy on youth unemployment is failing 

The latest figures from the Live Register are a further indication that current policies to tackle youth unemployment are not working and a new plan of action is required. 
The statistics released today show that the number of young jobseekers has jumped 6,026 from 85,620 to 91,646. Of particular concern is the sharp spike in long term youth unemployment. Across the developed world youth unemployment has increased. However, the IMF predict it will average to just over 9.3% in 2010. In Ireland the youth unemployment figure is currently a colossal 27%, with 1 in 3 young men out of work.
“We accept that job creation and retention will be challenging and young jobseekers will find it difficult to get into the labour market while the economy is weak.  However much more can be done with existing resources to provide meaningful  education places, more appropriate training opportunities and a greater number of internships and supports for young people to start their own businesses,” stated James Doorley, Assistant Director at the National Youth Council of Ireland. 

NYCI believes that the current chronic situation requires imaginative action on a much larger scale. We welcome some Government initiatives, but the number of places provided is far too low and even then the programmes have fallen well below the Government’s own meagre targets. Of the 2,000 places on the Workplace Programme Scheme announced in April 2009, only 919 places (2) have been filled by May 11th 2010. While of the 2,500 college places for jobseekers announced in April 2009, only 1,752 places (3) have been filled with just 333 being provided for young people under 25. 

We want:

· The establishment of a Youth Jobs fund to provide supports, subsidies and incentives particularly in the social economy and to the community sector to employ young jobseekers. Fund could also be used by young people to start new business. 

· Expansion  of number of third level places for young jobseekers for courses starting this September from 2,500 to 10,000 

· Promotion and expansion of the Workplace Programme from 2,000 to 10,000.

· Overhaul and expansion of employment services with young people getting intensive job support and guidance rather than being sent on courses to fill places. 

· Appointment of a Minister of State with responsibility for Employment with a particular focus on youth unemployment. 

While additional resources would be required, most of our proposals could be funded by savings from other areas such as some FÁS training courses, which are not meeting the needs of young people and by redeploying staff from other areas as part of public sector reform. 

“Young people can be the drivers of recovery, however they need real choices and a fair chance, not just cuts and knocks. Too much of what the Government has done to date has been too little and very late. We need a new approach which offers young people the opportunity and challenges to reach their potential,” Mr. Doorley concluded. 

ENDS

For further information, please contact Clodagh O’Brien, Communications Officer at NYCI on 087 781 4903 or 01 425 5955 or email communications@nyci.ie
Notes to Editors:

2) Dáil Question 356 May 11th 2010 

3) Dáil Question 80/81 June 10th 2010 

National Youth Council of Ireland
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